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REPRESENTATIONS ON BEHALF OF GUYS & ST. THOMAS NHS FOUNDATION TRUST 

ST. THOMAS HOSPITAL, WESTMINSTER BRIDGE ROAD, LONDON SE1 7EH 

Please find below representations on behalf of Guy's & St. Thomas NHS Foundation 
Trust (the Trust) in relation to the Proposed Submission Version January 2020 of the 
Draft Revised Lambeth Local Plan. 

Overall, the Trust is pleased with the high-level support for the principle of the hospital 
expansion that is expressed in the Draft Plan and for the response to the previous 
representations submitted in 2018. There are a number of potential areas of concern 
identified below and we would be grateful if these could be reconsidered in the final 
draft to assist the future hospital expansion proposals and particularly to support the 
planned expansion of the Evelina London, the merger with the Royal Brampton & 
Harefield NHS Foundation Trust and the overarching Westminster Bridge Campus 
MedTech Cluster aspirations. 

Representations 

Policy S1 Safeguarding existing social infrastructure 
The Hospital campus has a number of 01 (Health Centre I Education), and C2 
(Hospital) use classes on site, which the Trust classifies as hospital buildings without 
full understanding of the nuances. It would be beneficial in terms of operational 
flexibility if such use classes could change between one another without requiring a 
change of use application, or being considered as a loss of social infrastructure, or 
the whole hospital site be classified as C2 (Hospital) like other Central London 
hospitals. Similarly, any loss of 81 (a) space for healthcare related purposes should 
not be resisted under this policy. 
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